

## Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG)

GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001

<u>brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com</u> www.facebook.com/cbdbug/

The Right Honourable Cr Adrian Schrinner Lord Mayor of Brisbane GPO Box 2287 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Via email to: <a href="mailto:lord.mayor@brisbane.qld.gov.au">lord.mayor@brisbane.qld.gov.au</a>

## **Dear Lord Mayor**

I write on behalf of Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG) members to convey our sincere congratulations and thanks to you and Cr Ryan Murphy for having the vision and determination to deliver the Kangaroo Point Green Bridge.

You may be pleased to know that during our December 2024 General Meeting CBD BUG members unanimously supported sending you this formal acknowledgement for your efforts in delivering this major new active transport infrastructure that will benefit commuters for many generations into the future.

The counters displaying the volume of people using this wonderful new bridge every day to cycle, scooter or walk across the Brisbane River already testify to the success of this project, which is making Brisbane an even more prosperous, livable and sustainable city.

We also acknowledge and commend Council for further enhancing the utility of the bridge via the 1.2 kilometres Shafston Avenue Bikeway project that will connect the new Kangaroo Point Bridge to East Brisbane.

Yours sincerely

Paul French

Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG 31 December 2024

Cc: Bicycle Queensland

Space for Cycling Brisbane

Queensland Walks